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Dear Friends 
"I tell you, now is the time of God's favour, now is the day of salvation" 

2 Corinthians 6:2 

I can still recall the struggle it was to teach our children to tell the time. If you 
have children, perhaps you remember the same experience or, indeed, are 
going through it! It is very difficult to function in life if you do not know what 
time of day it is and what you ought to be doing at that time. But the 
importance of telling the time is no less important when it comes to spiritual 
things. Indeed, Jesus once criticised the people of his day for their failure to 
'interpret the times’ in which they lived (Luke 12:56). If we do not know what 
time we live in and what we ought therefore to be doing, we will waste our 
lives. 
It is striking how often the Bible uses the language of time when discussing 
spiritual realities. We live in 'the last days' – the time between the first coming 
of Christ as a baby at Christmas his return as judge. And 'the time is short' – 
so we're to use time wisely and carefully. Knowing both these things means 
we’re not to live as if this world is our permanent home.  

In fact, wonderfully, we live in the 'day of salvation’, the time in which it is still 
possible for people to repent and believe and a time where we are therefore to 
proclaim the gospel. What an encouragement that is for those who are yet to 
repent and believe the gospel for themselves. And what an encouragement 
that is for those who have, as they seek to pass on the gospel to those around 
them – God is currently in the business of saving souls! My prayer for 2023 is 
that a number this year would indeed know the 'time of God's favour' upon 
them. 
 
With love and best wishes 
Phil Parker 
Rector 
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Heather ‘Goaty’ Turner 
Wow, what a wonderful bunch of folk 
you are! I’ve been overwhelmed by 
all the love, kindness, prayers, 
support, caring words, delicious 
food, flowers, offers of help, cards 
and lovely hugs from friends in 
Appleton and Eaton since Heather 
passed away. This has been of 
great help not just in the past few 
weeks but over the last couple of 
years. I know some of you reading 
this were at her funeral so you would 
have heard me say this, but again to 
you and to those that weren’t there, 
thank you so much. Also a big thank 
you to Reverend Phil, James & 
Cecily for organising and serving 
drinks and food afterwards in the 
village hall, and Nick from the 
Funeral Directors. It really was the 
perfect tribute to Goaty. Oh, and 
next time you hear a blackbird 
singing, typically after it’s rained, 
give Heather a thought. I know I will. 
Thank you. 

Clive 

Charwood House 

News from Appleton with 
Eaton Tennis Club – Feb 

2023 
 

 
 

NOTICE TO ALL MEMBERS 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – 

FRIDAY 24 FEBRUARY 2023 
 
Our Club’s Annual General Meeting will 
be held on Friday 24 February 2023 at 
7.30pm in the Appleton Village Hall.  The 
‘Interim Inn’ Bar will be open, and the 
first drink will be free to all attending 
Members.   
 
We have much to celebrate, and to 
discuss about the ongoing ethos, future 
management of Our Club and future 
events. We are encouraging as many 
Members as possible to attend. Please 
make every effort to attend the AGM – 
come and hear what is happening in 
Your Club and have your say! 
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Appleton with Eaton History Group 

MAP APPEAL 
Can you help Appleton install its Jubilee History Map in time for the Coronation in 
May? We have already raised over £3,000, and need a further £1,000 to erect the 
map by the War Memorial bus stop.         
A box in the shop is a collection point for cheques, or you can make a bank transfer to  
“Appleton with Eaton History Group”. Barclays Bank (Sort code: 20-97-48; Acc no: 
83760227).  
You can also donate on the JustGiving website: www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/
appleton-information-board. 
All donations, large or small, are very welcome. Please help by giving generously, 
and make this a true community effort. 

The next meeting of the Group will take place on Thursday 2nd February at 7.30pm in 
the Village Hall or via Zoom.  New members are always very welcome.  For further 
information please contact Jackie Lewis (jackielewisthame@gmail.com). 

Pauline Smith and family 
would like to thank everyone for their 
kind words and support. 

Green Appleton 
Happy New Year! 
We are now officially members of the 
Community Action Group Oxfordshire. This 
gives us access to lots of useful information 
and guidance and links to similar 
organisations. We are now planning events 
for 2023. 
Events for your diary: 
Green Windmill Day - 25th March 2023 
Hedge Planting - date to be confirmed but 
likely to be early March  
Easter Event - date to be confirmed but likely 
to be second week of school Holidays. 

As ever if you have any questions or are 
interested in being involved please contact 
us at: 
greenappleton2021@gmail.com 
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Gardening Club 
At our AGM in May 2022 members were told that the Committee 
wished to stand down and the Chairman asked if anyone was willing 
to come forward to take up the officer posts of chairman, treasurer 
and secretary or to stand as a member of the committee. The 
treasurer’s post was filled but no one else came forward at that time. The committee 
agreed to remain in post while we explored other ways of taking the club forward. We 
explored various suggestions but sadly none of the alternative suggestions proved to 
be viable. We therefore held an Emergency General Meeting in December to report on 
the situation and members were asked to vote on the Dissolution of the Club. The 
motion was put to the members present and was passed by a majority of the those 
present for the club to be dissolved on 30th April 2023. The club will continue with the 
rest of the lecture programme until April and we are also organising a visit to RHS 
Wisley in April. 
In January Joe Wainwright talked to us on How to take Better Garden Photos. Joe has 
always been interested in photography starting with his first camera when he was 8 
years old going digital in 2005 and becoming freelance in 2012 when he began 
specialising in garden photography. He has had photographs published in The English 
Garden,  Garden Illustrated, the RHS Magazine to named but a few. 
Joe gave us tips on the importance of light, basic techniques, views, detail planting 
and features, portrait or landscape, wide angle telephoto lens, shutter speeds, 
apertures and close ups etc. He then illustrated each point with photos he had taken 
mostly of gardens in Cheshire. On the importance of light for instance taking photos on 
a bright but overcast day or very early in the morning or evening produces a much 
better photo than in bright sunny weather. On composition the rule of thirds with 
leading lines and framing produces a visually pleasing photo. If you use a manual 
camera then adjusting the speed or the aperture for a particular subject can produce 
interesting results. In conclusion Joe spoke about the importance of light, composition, 
views or detail, landscape or portrait, wide angle and shutter speed. 
It was a very interesting talk with tips for everyone depending on whether you use a 
phone camera or a more sophisticated manual camera. 
In February Andrew Mikolojski will talk to us about Shakespeare’s Plants and 
Gardens. Andrew is an experienced garden author and speaker who has recently 
been a horticultural adviser to a project to revise the RHS Encyclopedia of Plants and 
Flowers. He has a particular interest in garden history. 
The meeting will be held on Wednesday, 8th February at 7.30 pm in Appleton School 
Hall. Guests are always welcome and there is a small charge of £2 per guest. 
Janet Hutton 
Hon. Sec. 

 

Evrgreen Club
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Appleton Village Hall 
News 

As many of you will know there is a group in the village actively seeking to re-
establish a Pre school.  The main focus of this group is the redesign of the village hall 
to re purpose the area behind the current stage curtain into a dedicated permanent 
pre school facility. 

We (the committee) have a duty to all sections of our community to act as trustees of 
the charity in line with our charity commission deed, set up in 1978. 

We wish to make it clear to all, that none of us are against the establishment of a pre 
school within the village, but whether the village hall can provide a viable space with-
out impacting on other village users / activities is another matter.   

It has become apparent over the last couple of weeks that the current village hall 
committee do not have the capacity to deal with this project.  We have also, for a 
number of reasons, reached an impasse with the pre school group amongst whom we 
feel there is an erroneous perception that we are deliberately obstructing the delivery 
of this project. This is not true. We have been trying to work in a structured way to 
ensure the project only moves on to further stages if it passes a viability test.  

As it is clear that we are not the group to take this idea forward, none of us will seek 
re-election at the forthcoming hall AGM in May this year. In the meantime, we will 
continue to run the hall’s day to day activities until the AGM and continue with the 
improvements programme that is in place. We have given notice to the Parish Council 
who will now have 4 months to find a new committee that hopefully can be drawn 
from a broader demographic of the village. So if anyone is interested in becoming a 
trustee of the hall, or if you have any comments on the situation, then please make 
yourselves known to the Parish Council. 

Colin McGuire 

Chair 

Appleton Village Hall Committee 

Jan 2023. 
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News from the Appleton with Eaton Parish Council 
Pop-Up Café 

The Pop-Up Café in January was a lovely morning with the buzz of many residents 
enjoying crafts, games, toys for the children and delicious refreshments. 

We are pleased to say that the next Pop-Up Café will be held on Thursday, 9th 
February in the Village Hall from 10am – 12noon.  Please do come along for 
conversation, refreshments, toys for the children, Scrabble if you fancy a game and a 
craft to join in, if you like.  Also, feel free to bring anything you’d like to do, such as a 
game, your own craft, etc.  The café is an informal gathering with informal activities.  
We hope you enjoy that and if you have any suggestions, we are very open to them! 

All ages welcome – and we’d love our Ukrainian residents to know they are more than 
welcome! 

We hope to see you there! 

Coronation of HRH King Charles III 

The coronation of HRH King Charles III will take place on Saturday, 6th May 2023 and 
the parish will be holding community tea with music, entertainment, games and more 
on Sunday, 7th May. 

We welcome your ideas of how to help the parish celebrate this occasion. There will 
be a meeting to discuss plans on Tuesday the 7th February in the evening. If you are 
interested in attending this meeting and/or have any suggestions, please contact the 
Clerk. 

Parish Council Elections – May 2023 

Elections for Parish Councillors will take place in May 2023.  The Oxfordshire 
Association for Local Councils is holding a few free sessions called ‘So you want to 
be a councillor?’ over the coming months.  The dates/times are: 

o 24th January 7-8pm 
o 13th February 10-11am 
o 15th March 2-3pm 

The sessions will be held via Zoom and there is no need to book.  If you are 
interested in attending, please contact the Clerk who can provide you with the 
Zoom details. 

Allison Leigh, Parish Clerk 

01865 865 876 / parishclerk.appletonwitheaton@gmail.com 
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February   2023 
 
 

Valentine’s Day – Tuesday 14th February 
Buy a card and gift for that special person in your life and 
make it a memorable day! 
We stock carefully chosen wine, including Champagne and 
Prosecco and why not add a box of chocolates or choose 
from some of the fantastic range of wines now in the shop. 

Abingdon Food Bank Christmas Donations     
Customers have been very generous in donating the sum of £396 to 
the food bank over the Christmas period. 
In addition, the contents of the box for dry goods collected in the shop 
are delivered regularly to the Abingdon depot for distribution to those 
in most need. Thank you for your continued generosity. 

Introducing our new Stockist - Mayfield Eggs 
Picture yourself gently cutting into a poached 
egg; a lovely golden yolk trickles out across the 
dish… 
…and you can have absolute confidence in the 
quality of love and care given to the hens. Wel-
come to Mayfield Eggs. 
Mayfield Free Range Eggs is the passion of 
three generations of an Oxfordshire farming 
family committed to providing the best care 
possible for their hens – roaming free on acres 

of lush, grassy fields, with plenty of space for natural hen behaviours such as dust 
bathing and foraging. We are proud to serve the majority of Oxford University Col-
leges, a range of high quality Oxfordshire hotels, restaurants and delicatessens 
including Le Manoir aux Quat’Saisons in Great Milton.  
And now….Appleton Community Shop! 
Try Carole’s Marmalade – New for 2023! 
Carole, of Carole’s Cakes, who makes the delicious 
home baked cakes for the shop, is turning her hand 
to making marmalade for our customers.  
There will be plenty of varieties to choose from; all 
made with fresh Seville oranges: 
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Thick  and standard  cut marmalade 
Three fruit with orange, lemon and grapefruit 
Orange and passion fruit 
Orange and ginger 

Message from your Post Mistress  
Did you know that it is possible to  go on-line to order foreign currency 
at  postoffice.co.uk ? 
Orders can then be delivered to  Appleton Post Office for collection. 
If using this handy service, remember to bring photo ID, even if you know that the 
postmistress knows you, and the card that you used to pay for the currency. 
I am afraid that we are no longer allowed to hold Euros or order direct from our 

branch.  

Volunteers Needed For Weekday Sessions  
Volunteers are always needed to work behind the 
counter serving customers and we would really like 
to hear from anyone willing to join our casual list to 
cover regular volunteers on holiday. 
Two hours usually passes very fast in the shop and 
you get to meet your neighbours! 

If you would like to be trained and have a go at learning how to use the electronic till 
before committing yourself, just talk to one of the shop staff or send the shop an 
email at: appletonshop@gmail.com   

Shop Opening Times 
Monday-Friday 7am-6pm 
Saturdays: 8 am-1pm 
Sundays: 8 am -12 noon  
Post Office 
Mondays and Thursdays 9am-1pm 
 
 
 
Take a look at the Community Shop home page on the village website at:  

www.appleton-eaton.org/appleton-community-shop 
and Follow us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/appletoncommunityshop 
Shop Tel No: 01865 863191  email: appletonshop@gmail.com 

 2020/21 2021/22 2022/23 
May 30,553 21,608 23,699 
June 28,172 25,008 25,008 
July 28,988 26,461 27,427 
Aug 24,338 23,714 25,651 
Sept 22,704 22,317 24,070 
Oct 22,402 21,125 24,066 
Nov 22,995 21,844 24,697 
Dec 24,992 24,552 26,788 
Jan 22,924 20,223 
Feb 22,000 18,923 

MONTHLY TURNOVER 



10 

 

A GUIDE TO SERVICES AT THE BOTLEY MEDICAL 
CENTRE  AND KENNINGTON SURGERY 
The Patients Participation Group is aware of alternative clinicians who are available for 
consultation other than GPs. Appointments with these clinicians can be booked in 
advance for non-urgent matters.  
Botley Medical Centre is keen to ensure patients are fully aware of the services and 
appointments available to them. 
Appointments can be made with the following clinical staff, subject to availability: 
GPs, nurses, health care assistants, midwives, physician’s associates, paramedics, first 
contact physiotherapists, clinical pharmacists, care coordinators, social prescribers, 
primary care healthcare workers (from Mind) and the Practice is recruiting a mental health 
practitioner.  
Please give the receptionist a brief description of your clinical needs so that they can book 
you an appointment with the most appropriate clinician. You can call after 1100 hours to 
book an appointment with a clinician, other than the GPs, for up to four to six weeks in 
advance.  
GP appointments:  
 - currently, you can only book appointments with a GP on the day by calling early in 
the day  
 - you can also book an appointment online to see a GP face to face.  
Please request access online at the Practice. Once it is set up, download the 
PatientAccess app onto your smartphone, tablet or home computer. Please follow a 
number of steps, including information to identify yourself. When your account is set up, 
you will be able to login safely and securely. This service can only be used for ‘on the day’ 
appointments after 0800 hours and will only offer a slot if one is available that day. Five 
appointments are kept reserved / day / GP working available. These are often unbooked. 
Please book an appointment this way if you can. Blood test results can also be seen 
through the app.  
There are also other healthcare services you can book without a GP consultation first. If 
appropriate, you can refer yourself to the following NHS services in Oxfordshire, without a 
GP appointment first:  
 - for muscle or joint related issues, Healthshare provides a physio service for 
Oxfordshire, here: https://healthshare.org.uk/refer-patient/ 
 - for adults with mild or moderate depression and anxiety, TalkingSpacePLus 
provides the IAPT service in Oxfordshire, here: https://www.oxfordhealth.nhs.uk/
talkingspaceplus/ 
 
Chris Sugden 
csugden@ocrpl.org 
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Sign up for low-cost broadband – Citizens Advice tip 
Citizens Advice Henley has expressed concern that people in need are not taking 
advantage of cheap broadband and mobile phone schemes set up specially to help 
them. Loosely termed “social tariffs” or “essential broadband”, these schemes are 
discounted deals intended for those on Universal Credit, Pension Credit, Employ-
ment and Support Allowance, and some other benefits. 

Statistics show that only 1.2% of those eligible to register for these low tariffs have 
done so, although they could save over £100 a year. 

Social tariffs are provided in the same way as normal phone and Internet packages, 
but at a lower price. Network providers liaise with the Department of Work and Pen-
sions (DWP) to ascertain customers’ eligibility, and the DWP is required to provide 
only the necessary information, so that personal information remains safe. 

At the time of writing, not all telecom companies offer social tariffs but it is possible 
for those who qualify to switch to a supplier that does provide them. The usual fees 
for switching contracts, leaving a contract early or terminating them have in many 
cases been scrapped for those on benefits who qualify for these tariffs – but check 
with your supplier to make sure.  

More information is available on the Citizens Advice website https://
www.citizensadvice.org.uk or you can call Adviceline on 0808 278 7907. You can 
also go to https://www.gov.uk and search for “cheaper broadband” or to https://
www.ofcom.org.uk (search “social tariffs”).  

Welcome Wednesdays 
Do you enjoy singing? Would you like to try something new? Award winning female a 
cappella chorus Harmony InSpires invites you to visit a rehearsal.   
Starting on 1st February 2023, the first Wednesday of each month will be a 
"Welcome Wednesday", when we invite anyone interested in joining us to come 
along and watch us rehearse. You will be able to join in our warm-up session and our 
chorus members will be more than happy to tell you about their experience of singing 
with Harmony InSpires. 
We meet on Wednesday evenings, 7:15–10:00pm at the Marcham Centre, Barrow 
Close, Marcham OX13 6TY.  If you’re hooked by the end of the evening we can talk 
you through the joining process. Please drop us a note first so we know to expect 
you. Email  membership@harmonyinspires.org 



12 

 

Hardship Fund 
The Appleton Trust has some funds availa-
ble to help those individuals or families in 
immediate hardship with no other means of 
support. 

Please apply to the Clerk to The Appleton 
Trust at 

ClerkAppletonTrust@yahoo.com 

The Appleton Trust takes your privacy very 
seriously and will not pass your personal 
details on to anyone 

Two “Noah’s Arks” 
260 years ago an Oxford student spent the day on the Thames near Appleton; 
fishing, boating and drinking. He also saw a beautiful girl – so beautiful that he fell 
head over heels in love with her - and determined to marry her. 

But there was a huge social divide. The girl was 17-year old Betty Ridge, the 
daughter of the lockkeeper of Northmoor’s Noah’s Ark weir and he was William 
Flowers, a 19-year old graduate of Christ Church and Viscount Ashbrook. 

Such was William’s determination – and Becky’s love that she spent a year learning 
to read, write and acquiring the knowledge and skills of a “lady” of the late 1700s. In 
March 1766 they were married in St Denys parish church in Northmoor. William may 
have been destined to marry in St Paul’s London – like his parents. William and Betty 
quickly settled in Shellingford – ten miles away in Berkshire. 

I have told this story before. Previously I had described Noah’s Ark weir as being in 
Appleton - as had Fred Thacker the pre-eminent authority on the history of the 
Thames. An issue is that there were TWO Noah’s Ark’s on the Thames – just TWO 
miles apart; one on the north bank in Oxfordshire and one on the south bank in 
Appleton, Berkshire. The name “Noah’s Ark” was usually given to a remote out of the 
way place. In this instance both weirs met that description. 

About ten years ago the correct account of Betty and William was published by Julie 
Godson of Northmoor- that of Northmoor’s Noah’s Ark (The Water Gypsy). Appleton’s 
“Ark” still stands in the private grounds of Cowslip Close at the end of Millway Lane. 
Northmoor’s “Ark” remains as foundations on an island due west of Eaton.  I can send 
you images of these two sites – via je@oxmed.net  

John Evans 
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EVERGREEN CLUB 
The Evergreen Club will meet on 
February 10th at 2pm in the Village Hall. 

Tea and entertainment. 

All welcome, just come along, it would be 
nice to see you. 

APPLETON WI 
In February we shall meet at 2pm in the 
village hall on Thursday, 16th. Our 
speaker is going to tell us about being a 
pilot on the Queen's flight. Sounds 
fascinating. 
We shall have the usual raffle and a 
bring and buy stall. 
Come and join us, you'd be very 
welcome. 
Elaine Flint 
01865 861838 

FITSTEPS DANCE FITNESS  
Dance yourself fit! No dance experience 
needed, no partner needed, just come 
and have fun.  
2pm Monday afternoons (starts 
16th January) and 6.30pm 
Thursday evenings (Starting 
19 th January) in Appleton Village Hall.   
Contact Alison: 07527238336/  
Alison.fitsteps@outlook.com for prices 
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Advertiser 
Deadline for  March issue: 

12.30, 19th  February (19th of the month is the usual deadline) 
Notices for village organisations 
All printed copy to the shop or by email to 
editor.advertiser@gmail.com before the deadline. Please email if you can!  
No formal payment is required but we ask for a donation towards the running costs of the Advertiser: between £5-50 depending 
on the length and frequency of entries. Please try to restrict your item to half a page maximum. Liaise with David Staunton to 
agree an   appropriate donation.  
Advertisements 
To book advertising space: 
email  Wanda Todd: accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
2012 Advertising charges per issue 
·Listing: 
30p per word of 3 letters or more and a  minimum of £3.00 per advert. 
Each telephone and email address is to count as a word 
·Display adverts: 
£25 for a quarter page 
Please indicate whether you want (1) a   display advert or (2) a listing. If you want a listing the charge is made per word so 
please either supply the text or say how many words. Note that payment is required in  advance, and for long-term adverts we 
would like 3 months in advance. 
Cheques payable to Appleton PCC 
and sent to Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell Lane, Appleton OX13 5JN 

PELLMANS 
Your Local Solicitors 

 
• Business and Employment 
Law 
  Contracts, Legal Compliance 
& Disputes 
• Property 
  Buying & Selling Homes, 
Commercial & Agricultural 
• Wills, Probate and Trusts 
  Tax Planning & Lasting 
Powers of Attorney 

01865 884400 
www.pellmans.co.uk 

 
1 Abbey Street, Eynsham, Witney, Oxford 

OX29 4TB 
Home visits and evening appointments 

available 
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EDITOR: HELEN STEDMAN  
30 Eaton Rd, Appleton 
Email:  editor.advertiser@gmail.com 
DISTRIBUTION COORDINATOR:  
Sophie Willis.  
Email:  willissophie@googlemail.com 
ACCOUNTS: Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell 
Lane, Appleton. Email: 
accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
 
NOTE: This newsletter is also available 
on the  Parish website. If you do not wish 
your item to be displayed online, please 
inform the Editor. All items are included in 
good faith, and the Appleton with Eaton 
Advertiser cannot take responsibility for 
any content. 

ADVERTISEMENTS See p.11 for costs and deadlines 
OXFORD WOOD RECYCLING 
We care for our environment and transform 
lives 
One stop wood shop for your DIY projects. 
Good quality hard and soft wood in many 
sizes and fabulous range of reclaimed wood 
furniture. 
Find us at 4 Suffolk Way, Abingdon, OX14 
5JX 
Tel 01235 861228 
 www.oxfordwoodrecycling.org.uk  
µ 
WI wheelchair is now available for use. A 
small contribution for maintenance would be 
appreciated. 
Contact Jennie Revell 863611 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING  
unbeatable results & your 
carpets dry in approx. 1 hour !   Call Grimebusters 
01865 726983 
µ 
MARCHAM OSTEOPATHY 
Do you suffer from lower back pain, sciatica, 
rheumatism, arthritis, sports injury or muscle 
tension? If so, consult your local osteopath - Sarah 
Ingram D.O., M.I.C.O., G.Os.C. registered with the 
General Osteopathic Council (Osteopath's Act 
1993), Tel. 01865 673667  
www.oxfordshireosteopath.co.uk 
µ 
JAMES JOLLY 
Garden clearance, maintenance, hedge cutting, 
tree surgery, fencing and patio cleaning. 
Tel. 01865 390740 
µ 
Tamsyn Lay MSc (Hons) MChiro MMCA 
MCTIMONEY CHIROPRACTOR - FYFIELD 
In pain or do you just require a general back 
check?  Chiropractic can help with back pain and 
sciatica, neck, shoulder and hip pain, headaches, 
migraines, sports injuries and rehabilitation and 
general well-being.   
13 Norwood Avenue, Southmoor OX135AD 
 07810 557639/tlay@espina.co.uk 
µ 
DAVIDSON-DECORATING 
Interior, and wallpapering. 
References available.  
Siobhan 07765780672 
davidsondecorating@gmail.com 
µ 
APT HARD LANDSCAPING  
Paving: Fencing :Stone walling: 
Brickwork :Turfing:General garden 
maintenance  
Andy:07887778784 
email:andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 
µ 
Freelance Hairdresser 
20 years experience. Contact Stella on 01865 
864687. mobile 07977 099975 
 
 

Appleton website is now 
www.appleton-eaton.org 
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St Laurence Church 
Appleton with Besselsleigh 

A growing church eager to serve the community 
SUNDAY SERVICES 

February 2023 
     The rebellious prophet – Jonah 1 

Sunday 5th     8.00am  Holy Communion (BCP)  
   10.00am  All-age service 
       

   The mockery – Luke 22:63-71 
Sunday 12th  10.00am  Holy Communion  

    6.00pm  Evensong (BCP)   
  
      Three kings – Luke 23:1-12 
Sunday 19th  10.00am  Morning Service  
       
       Away with this man – Luke 23:13-25 
Sunday 26th  10.00am  Holy Communion 
      6.00pm Evensong (BCP) 
       
 

Please consult our website for up-to-date information 
www.stlaurenceappleton.org 

 
The church building is open every day for all to visit 


